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(b) When a contract is not required, 
the Vocational Rehabilitation and Em-
ployment Officer must obtain a signed 
statement of charges from the edu-
cational institution or training estab-
lishment for courses to be offered, in-
cluding the rate of tuition, fees, and 
separate charges, if any, for books, sup-
plies, and equipment handling charges, 
refund policy, and other provisions as 
are required to determine proper pay-
ment. The statement of charges may be 
in the form of a statement on VA Form 
28–1905, Authorization and Certifi-
cation of Entrance or Reentrance Into 
Rehabilitation and Certification Sta-
tus, that charges will be in accordance 
with catalog or other published docu-
ment (identify publication). The state-
ment of charges may not exceed those 
charges nonveterans pay or that are 
published in the school catalog or 
other published document. 

871.201–3 Medical services. 
The medical services provided train-

ees under vocational rehabilitation and 
education contracts, agreements, or ar-
rangements are separate and distinct 
from any other medical service under 
the jurisdiction of the Veterans Health 
Administration to which the veteran 
may be entitled. No certificate of eligi-
bility is required from the Veterans 
Health Administration before the vet-
eran may be provided such services. 

871.201–4 Letter contracts. 
Letter contracts are authorized for 

use in accordance with the provision of 
FAR 16.603 and in those cases in which 
it is not possible to complete a formal 
contract with an approved educational 
institution before the enrollment of el-
igible veterans for training. 

871.202 Marking and release of sup-
plies. 

The educational institution or train-
ing establishment is not required to 
mark supplies to indicate ownership by 
the United States. Supplies are consid-
ered to be the property of the trainee 
at the time they are furnished. 

871.203 Renewals or supplements to 
contracts. 

Except for contracts for educational 
and vocational counseling, the con-

tracting office may renew contracts 
from year to year by completing a re-
newal agreement no later than 30 days 
before the expiration of the contract. 
There must be no change in the sched-
ule of provisions in the original con-
tract. 

(a) Supplements may be negotiated 
at any time during the contract period 
upon the completion of the supple-
mental agreement. 

(b) Contracts for educational and vo-
cational counseling may provide for 
automatic extension from year to year. 

871.204 Guaranteed payment. 

A contracting officer may not award 
a contract or agreement to any institu-
tion or training establishment that re-
quires VA is to pay a minimum charge, 
or to enroll a minimum number of par-
ticipants per quarter, semester, term, 
course, or other period. 

871.205 Proration of charges. 

A contract must include the exact 
formula agreed on for the proration of 
charges in the event that the veteran’s 
program is interrupted or discontinued 
before the end of the term, semester, 
quarter, or other period, or the pro-
gram is completed in less time than 
stated in the contract. 

871.206 Other fees and charges. 

VA may pay fees and other charges 
that are not prescribed by law but are 
required by nongovernmental organiza-
tions, such as initiation fees required 
to become a member of a labor union 
and the dues necessary to maintain 
membership incidental to training on 
the job or to obtaining employment 
during a period in which the veteran is 
a chapter 31 participant, provided there 
are no facilities feasibly available 
where the necessary training can be 
feasibly accomplished or employment 
obtained without paying such charges. 
Payment for such fees must be made in 
accordance with Part 813. 

871.207 Payment of tuition or fees. 

(a) Contracts, agreements, or ar-
rangements requiring the payment of 
tuition or fees must provide either of 
the following: 
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